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Dear parents and carers 
 
A warm welcome back to term 3. It is a pleasure to be back with the students, teachers and the 
learning community of Fairfield West Public School. I hope everyone had a restful break. 
 
COVID-smart measures in Term 3 
In Term 3 2022, Fairfield West PS will operate with a number of COVID-smart measures that 
have been developed with NSW Health to minimise transmission and keep schools open. 
 
These key measures include: 
 

• strongly encouraging mask-wearing indoors for all students and staff 
• rapid antigen testing (RAT) of students and staff who have COVID-19 symptoms or are 

identified as household/close contacts 
• strongly recommending staff and students keep up-to-date with their vaccinations 
• maximising natural ventilation 
• requiring mask wearing for staff working with students who are at greater risk of serious 

illness should they contract COVID-19 in schools for specific purpose (SSPs), support units 
and some mainstream classrooms 

• encouraging regular hand washing 
• boosting enhanced day cleaning of schools 
• assessing risk and applying appropriate safeguards across activities and events 

 
Road Safety Around the School 
Mornings and afternoons are extremely busy for both cars and pedestrians around the school 
grounds. To ensure the students, parents/carers and staff stay safe we need to all comply with 
road rules as well as watch out for pedestrians. Please click on the link below to read some more 
information about staying safe when dropping off and picking up students at school.    
 
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf  
 
 
Gate times 
Morning Drop Off – exactly the same as term 1. We encourage everyone to arrive as close to  
8:45am as possible so they are ready to move to class at 8:50am for a sharp 9:00am start to 
learning. The morning gate will close at 9.05am so you need to arrive before this time or come to 
the front gate on the Cumberland Highway to enter.  
 

Afternoon Pick Up – School finishes at 3pm. The automated gates open at 2:50pm when 
parents/carers may enter the grounds. This is only to pick up children so please leave the grounds 
promptly. The automated gates will close at 3:10pm. Please organise with your child where you 
will pick them up to limit confusion. Students who are not picked up are taken to the office area. 
If you are going to be late for an unforeseen reason, please contact the office so we can let your 
child/ren know. 
 
Kindergarten 2023 
If you have a child who will turn 5 years old before July 2023, please call the office on 9604 5568 
to start the enrolment process. If you know any friends or family who live in the area, please ask 
them to call the office to start the enrolment process.  
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                  Staff Learning 
Not only do the students spend their days learning, but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the past 
Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on School Students with Disability (NCCD) 

Every year, all schools in Australia participate in the Nationally Consistent Collection of Data on 
School Students with Disability (NCCD). The NCCD process requires schools to identify 
information already available in the school about supports provided to students with disability. 
These relate to legislative requirements under the Disability Discrimination Act 1992 and the 
Disability Standards for Education 2005, in line with the NCCD guidelines (2019).  

Information provided about students to the Australian Government for the NCCD includes: 
• year of schooling 
• category of disability: physical, cognitive, sensory or social/emotional 
• level of adjustment provided: support provided within quality differentiated teaching practice, 

supplementary, substantial or extensive. 

This information assists schools to: 
• formally recognise the supports and adjustments provided to students with disability in schools  
• consider how they can strengthen the support of students with disability in schools 
• develop shared practices so that they can review their learning programs in order to improve 

educational outcomes for students with disability. 

The NCCD provides state and federal governments with the information they need to plan more 
broadly for the support of students with disability. 
The NCCD will have no direct impact on your child and your child will not be involved in any testing 
process. The school will provide data to the Australian Government in such a way that no 
individual student will be able to be identified – the privacy and confidentiality of all students is 
ensured. All information is protected by privacy laws that regulate the collection, storage and 
disclosure of personal information. To find out more about these matters, please refer to the 
Australian Government’s Privacy Policy (https://www.dese.gov.au/about-
us/resources/department-education-skills-and-employment-complete-privacy-policy-0). 
Further information about the NCCD can be found on the NCCD Portal (https://www.nccd.edu.au). 
               
Staff Professional Learning 
In the past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities, mostly remotely: 

• 2 hours Curriculum Reform K-2 syllabus document – sixty-four staff members 
• 2 hours Complex Assessment – Deputy Principal, Assistant Principal I&S and 7 Support 

Unit teachers 
• 1 hour PDHPE risk assessments – thirty five classroom teachers 
• 1 hour Curriculum Reform – Deputy Principal, one Assistant Principal and one Assistant 

Principal C&I   
• 2 hours School Leadership Institute – Principal 

 
All staff professional learning ensures that the highest quality of education is provided to all 
students at FWPS. 
 

Have a lovely weekend! 
Genelle Goldfinch 
I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on 
which I work, live and visit. 

 News from the Principal – Genelle Goldfinch 
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Student Learning – Education Week 
 
Education Week 2022 
 
Next week is Education Week and the theme is ‘Creating Futures’. We will be celebrating the 
journey that students and learners take, focussing on how we are creating futures for students, 
staff and families. There is an educational and fun-filled week of activities planned for the 
students.  
 
We invite parents and carers to join us at 10:10am – 11:10am on Tuesday 2 August for a musical 
performance by some of our Year 3, Year 5 and new arrival students in front of the hall. The hall 
will also be open at this time for parents and carers to visit the art exhibition. Parents and carers 
may also contribute an artwork to the exhibition if they wish and this should be given to your child’s 
teacher.  
 
Parents and carers are also welcome to attend the Book Week Character Parade on Wednesday 
3 August in the Kinder Quad. See the schedule below for times, we ask that once you watch your 
child/children you leave the site to keep COVID smart onsite. 
 
We request that masks are worn by parents and carers when visiting our school for Education 
Week, we also ask that you socially distance as much as possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

ES1 and SU Farm Excursion 
Last Thursday, Kindergarten and some Support Unit students attended their very first excursion 
to Calmsley Hill City Farm to learn about the ‘Living World’. Even though there was some rain, 
all students had a wonderful day experiencing a ‘working’ farm. For some of the students, it was 
their first time visiting a farm and seeing the farm animals in real-life! They loved milking a cow, 
riding on the tractor, petting the soft baby animals and watching sheep being rounded up and 
shorn. Their behaviour was impeccable and they were very respectful of the animals throughout 
the day. 
 

       

      

     
 
 
 

Student Learning – Kindergarten Excursion 
 



 
 

 

Fairfield West Winter PSSA Upcoming Fixtures 

Term 3 Week 3 5.8.22 

Netball Netball Yr 3 / 5 v WS 

Yr 4 / 6 v GPK 

Basketball Basketball Jnr Mixed, Snr Boys, Snr Girls v  

William Stimson 

AFL AFL Seniors v FH 

Football Football Jnr Boys, Snr Boys, 
OPEN Girls v GPK 

Rugby League Rugby League Juniors & Seniors v 

William Stimson 

 

 

Primary Athletics Carnival – NEW DATE 
 
 
Students in years 2-6 will be going to Rosford St Reserve, Smithfield for the Athletics Carnival 
on Monday, 22 August. This is a normal school day and all students are expected to attend.   

 

 Travel will be by bus. 

 The cost will be $7.00 (to cover bus costs, oval hire and use of equipment). 

 Students will depart from school at 9:15am and return to school by 3:00pm. 

 

Students are to wear their house colours with sports uniform and sensible shoes for running 
events. Students will need to bring recess, lunch and drinks in a plastic bag. There will not be 
canteen facilities available on the day. However, lunch orders may still be placed at the school 
canteen and will be delivered to the venue. An order form has been sent home, as lunch orders 
will need to be pre-ordered. All staff members attending are trained in emergency care and 
CPR. Accompanying the students will be 3-6 teachers and support staff. 

Please note that even if you have already paid for this event, a new permission note for 
Monday 22 August must be completed.  

 

 

 Sport 
 



 

Term 3 activities in the Community Cottage 
 

 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
English class for beginners will be every Tuesday from 9.15am to 11.30am. Call Rania 0492 
842 572  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Karitane play group every Thursday from 9.15am to 11.00am. Call Rania 0492 842 572 
 
 
A multicultural playgroup will start on Wednesday. See the flyer below.   
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